U.S. Department of Labor

Employment Standards Administration Office of Labor-Management Standards New York District Office 201 Variok Street - Room 878 New York, NY 10014 (646)264-3190 / FAX: (646)264-3191



October 21, 2005

Mr. Frank Damiano, Secretary Treasurer Laborers Local 1298 681 Fulton Avenue Hempstead, New York 11550-0309

Re: Case No:

2

Dear Mr. Damiano:

This office has recently completed an audit of your union's books and records for fiscal year ending June 30, 2004, under the Compliance Audit Program (CAP) to determine compliance with the provisions of the Labor-Management Reporting and Disclosure Act of 1959, as amended (LMRDA). As discussed during the exit interview with you on September 26, 2005, no violations of the LMRDA were disclosed in areas of financial activity included in the CAP. This does not exhaust all possible problem areas, however, since the audit was limited in scope and did not include all areas of your union's operation.

I want to extend my personal appreciation for your staff's cooperation and courtesy during the compliance audit. If we can be of any assistance to you in the future, please contact Investigator Steven Biller at (646) 264-3183.

Sincerely,

7(c)

Investigator